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Audit 
Report 

Finding 
Number 

Finding and  
Corrective Action Status 

1032843 2022-013 Finding: The Department of Corrections improperly charged $37,392 to the 
Coronavirus Relief Fund. 

Corrective 
Action: 

The Department concurs that the questioned costs identified by the auditors 
resulted from an employee’s overpayment inappropriately charged to the 
Coronavirus Relief Fund (CRF).   

The Department is committed to ensuring compliance with federal grant 
requirements. In response to this audit finding, the Department: 
• Reviewed controls around payroll overpayments and developed a

process to ensure they are not included in any future federal funding
transfers.

• Reviewed and identified allowable costs that were not initially charged
to the grant which would compensate for the questioned costs
identified. The identified costs have been filed with the original
transfer journal voucher and will be provided to the Office of Financial 
Management (OFM).

Since the Department received CRF funding through legislative 
appropriation, resolution of the questioned costs with the grantor will be 
managed by the OFM. 

Completion 
Date: June 2023, subject to audit follow-up 

Agency 
Contact: 

Anita Kendall 
Senior Director, Business Services 
PO Box 41106 
Olympia, WA 98504-1106 
(360) 480-7915
Anita.kendall@doc1.wa.gov
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